

Lethbridge BMX Meeting

August 2nd 2016

Meeting #9 at Lethbridge BMX Clubhouse

Meeting to Order – Meeting called to order at 8:21pm

Attendance – Darren W, Deb W, Sherri S, Matt T, Chris F, Cory D, John L, Janine D, Tyler E, Lindsay M

Additions & Deletions – Western Tailgate Party

Approval of Agenda – Deb – seconded by Tyler – all in favour

Treasurers report – Treasurer gave report – Details can be found in the secretary binder. Approval of the treasurer report by Cory and seconded by Matt – all in favour

OLD BUSINESS –

C - Can – Completed

Fundraising – Clothing drive fundraiser? Deb will send the email out to all of us to look over.

Trophy Night – \$400 spent on plaques and we may have enough for this event as well as the next event. Trophies are cleaned up and ready to go for this event. Thank you to the parent committee for preparing this.

Track Changes – No changes to the track yet but we will try and do some repairs on available weekends.

New Lock – John will take care of this next week

NEW BUSINESS -

Year End Venue – Friday October 21st will be the year end banquet at the Coalhurst Hall.

Next Years Provincial – We will put our name in for a provincial for next year. Darren will do up a proposal that we are looking for first choice early July or second choice Mid August.

Winter Dryland Training – The benefactor from last year is wondering if we are interested in running a similar program again this year. If so.....we are wondering how many days a week, same location or not, etc. Last year was a success – averaging about 20 riders a night. Deb, Darren, Chris will discuss how many nights they have available to commit to this and will announce to club members.

Western Tailgate Party – This is a massive event. Each year they pick a different charity to support. At this event participants compete in an activity and the idea has been tossed around that the activity be a BMX race. At this event we could then have Lethbridge BMX advertising.

Parent Committee – We are ready for the trophy race. Next big project is going to be pressure washing the bleachers and painting the bleachers – may leave this until spring instead of painting it right before winter. The other project is that we are getting ready to decorate for the parade. A reminder that we can put the trailer in the garage at Lafarge if it needs to be protected due to weather. Some more cleaning duties will happen after the trophy race.

Weeping Tile - We are going to try and put in some weeping tile in behind the start hill where the red shale is.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm

Next meeting scheduled for Sept. 6th